## Course Care Committee Meeting Held November 13, 2015

Those attending were: Ryan Peterson, Jason Koskela, Ryan Way, Scott Hall (for Jason Wolf), Rodger Oswald (Men's 18 hole Club), Darlyne Giorgi (Linksters) and Edda Ashe.

The Course Cares Committee's Mission Statement is: The Lincoln Hills Golf Club Course Cares Committee is a dynamic and diverse assembly of the Sun City Lincoln Hills golfing community, residents and the LHGC management team. Collectively we are dedicated to serving as a conduit of continued interaction between course, residents and guests. We are committed to the interchange of course and community specific ideas and affairs.

## **Ryan Peterson** opened the meeting with the following:

They are looking for an Assistant Superintendent.

The Membership Pre Sale is on with Discounted Rates. They will keep the Free Round after ten plays for the Gold Rush Members.

## **Jason / Tournaments**

Rule sheets are being created to help administer the Sweeps. One new change will be the use of green tees. Golfers will have to declare which tees they are going to play.

There are 2 upcoming In-House Events:

Thanksgiving Day – Mad Turkey Scramble – 9AM Shotgun, \$40 Gridiron Classic – Sunday December 6 – 10AM (NFL theme)

They are planning for the Men's 9ers to play on Thursdays only. Jason is looking for someone to administer the Men's 9ers.

When the Linksters are on one nine, the men would be on the other nine.

Ladies 18 Hole Group – How do we grow participation on the Thursday Play Days. Ladies used to have approximately 72 players and lately only around 40.

Capital Improvement plans (Approximately \$100,000) for 2016 include a new range ball machine that will be card controlled (meaning you will not have to go into the Pro Shop to purchase range balls); the course bathrooms (outside pro shop) will be renovated; the two restrooms that boarder city streets will have keypad locks so that golfers can have access to the restrooms without general public use tying them up; the tent will have new floor and side panel improvements when it re-opens in the spring (the tent will be taken down in the next few weeks); there will be Wifi by range and 1st tees in order to facilitate golfers; the range will have new bag stands, dividers and club washers; and finally, new carts will be coming in April.

Golf course plans – there will be a concerted effort to improve tee boxes (with several total renovations), the filling of holes left by downed trees, trees will be trimmed up and the area around the tree mowed. Other maintenance will include slit seeding in bare sports and creating edges on the bunkers.

Range: Recently re-seeded, so the request is to stay off grass when hitting from the mats.

Aerification – Orchard Course – April 3 and 4 Hills – March 27 and 28

The Pro Shop will again have their Christmas Sale with snacks and wine. Date will be provided at a later date.

The Pro Shop will have many new items. Some will be here before Christmas and others after the first of the year.

Our next Course Cares Committee Meeting will be held after the first of the year.

Edda Ashe

Course Cares Committee Representative